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T0‘ on” whom, it. may concern: . I 

Be it known that I, HARRY W. BELL, a citi 
zen of the United States, residing in the bor 
ough otManhattau, in the county of New 
York and State of New York, have invented 
‘certain new and useful Improvements in'Lin 
tel-Blocks, of which the following is a speci 
?cation. ' 

This invention relates to building construc 
tion, particularly floors and ceilings, and es 
pecially to lintel-blocks, and has for its object 
to provide a ?reproof ?oor which shall at the 
same time be proof. against the entrance of 
rats, mice, or vermin of any kind and unusu 
ally ?rm, strong,’ and durable, though light 
and inexpensive on‘ account of the economical 
employment and distribution of the material 
thereof. ' , . 

A-further object is to provide a ?ooring for 
buildings which may. be simply and rapidly 
constructed and also shall combine the fore 
going advantages. _ I . ~ 

A further object is to provide an improved 
lintel - block comprising an interdependent 
core and reinforcing means enveloped in a 
plastic material. ' 
This invention comprises in a general way 

a plurality of parts comprehending a core, a 
hanger resting on said core, rein forcing means 
suspended by said hanger, and sti?ening 
means supported on said reinforcing means, 
the whole enveloped in and surrounded by a 
plastic material; but one or more of the com 
ponent parts may be omitted without affect 
ing the invention. Oneform,'and, if desired, 
it may be the preferred form, of the inven 
tion is illustrated in the drawings accompany7 
ing and forming part of this speci?cation,~ in. 

Figure 1 is a side elevation of the improve ‘ 
lintel-block, the reinforcing means shown in 
dotted lines and the I-beams shown in sec 
tion; Fig. 2 is a transverse sectional view of 
the improved lintel-block with a ?oor-block 
in ‘position,~ saidv ?oor-block being partly 
broken away. Fig. 3 is a‘ perspective view 
of the reinforcing means of said improved. 
lintel-block. Fig. 4 is a'pérspective View of 
another form. .of such reinforcing means. 
Fig._5,is a detailed viewtof a hanger in per 
spective; Fig; 6 is a transverse sectional view 
of the modi?ed form of block. 

>As shown in the drawings, the improved 
lintel-block A comprises a core 3, formed of 
.a sheet of metal set on edge and extending 
longitudinally through the center of the lin 
tel-block" A, said core having its upper and 
lower edges turned back on itself, if desired, 
and provided at intervals, if desired, with 
anchors b, comprising pieces of metal passing 
through such sheet and extending horizon 
tally out from each side. Resting on the up‘ 
per edge of said core 3 at intervals and ex 
tending downward on each side of said core 
3 are metallic V-shaped hangers 0, having 
their lower ends curved outward and upward, 
forming hooks 0. These hangers C may, if 
desired, be formed of- a continuous sheet of 
metal. Extending lengthwise said lintel 
block A and supported in the hooks c is a 
metallic member D, comprising one or more 
rods. Extending crosswise of said block A 
and resting on the members D are metal 
strips E. - Instead of- the strips E-asheet of 
,metal may be ‘used, proper recesses being cut 
out to receive the hangers G. Enveloping 
and surrounding the parts organized as de 
scribed is a plastic material F, molded into 
shape and having inclined sides, which may 
be provided, if desired, with shoulders a, 
which extend over the hooks vc. 
From the construction described it is evi- ' ‘ " ‘ ‘ 
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metallic materials may be used for the core, ' 
hangers, rods, and strips, since the material 
which surrounds theymetallic structure stiff 
ens these members and enables very small 
sections to withstand relatively great stresses 
and overcome any tendency to buckle. The 
construction also has the advantage of pro 
tecting the metal parts from oxidation‘ and 
destruction by heat. The metal gives the lin-v 
tel-block great strength in resisting shearing 
and tensional stresses, and the peculiar con 
struction by which the turned-up lower ends 
of hangers C extend out under the shoulders a 
reinforces such shouldersct- and prevents the 
‘plastic’ material F from being'crushed or dis; 
integrated by whatever‘pressure is; placed 
upon them. Moreover, byreason'oflthe in 
clined sides of the lintel-block A the strain is 
not directly vertical, but is an indirect verti 
cal and transverse pressure. _ , 

I do not limit myself to the particular struc 
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ture described herein; but the same may be 
varied in its details and combination of parts 
without departing from the principle and 
spirit of the invention. 
Having described the invention, I claim— 
1. An improved lintel-block having a me 

tallic core with one or more of its edges turned 
upon itself and one or more anchors extend 
ing through such core and projecting from 
the side. ' 

2. An improved lintel-block having a sheet 
metal core and a reinforcing member com— 
prising a hanger resting on the upper edge of 
said core and extending downward therefrom 
and formed of a plurality of parts. 

3. An improved lintel-block having a sheet 
metal core and a reinforcing member com 
prising a hanger resting on the upper edge 
of said core and extending downward there 
from. 

4. An improved lintel-block having a sheet 
metal core and a plurality of reinforcing mem 
bers comprising rods extending lengthwise 
said block, one on each side of said core and 
connected therewith. 

5. An improved lintel-block having a sheet 
metal core and a reinforcing member com 
prising a strip extending crosswise said block 
below said core. 

6. An improved lintel-‘olock having a core 
and a plurality of reinforcing members com 
prising an anchor extending through said core 
and a hanger resting on the upper edge of 
said core and extending downward on each 
side thereof. 

7. An improved lintel-block having a core 
and a plurality of reinforcing members com 
prising a hanger resting on the upper edge of 
said core and extending downward on each 
side thereof and having its lower ends turned 
up; and rods supported in said upturned ends. 

8. An'improved lintel-block having a core 
and a plurality of reinforcing members com 
prising a hanger resting on the upper edge of 
said core and extending downward on each 
side thereof; rods supported by the lower 
parts of said hanger; and a crosswise member 
supported by said rods below said core. 

9. An improved lintel-block having a core 
and a plurality of reinforcing members, 
such members comprising anchors extending 
through said core and projecting from each 
side thereof; a hanger resting upon the up 
per edge of said core and extending diago 
nally downward from each side thereof, said 
hanger having its lower ends turned up; rods 
supported in said upturned ends; and strips 
extending crosswise said block and resting 
on said rods. 

10. An improved lintel-block having a core 
and a plurality of reinforcing members, such 
members comprising a hanger resting on the 
upper edge of said core and extending down 
ward on each side thereof; and rods support 
ed by such hanger. 

11. An improved lintel~block having a core 

and a plurality of reinforcing members, such 
members comprising a hanger resting on the 
upper edge of said core and extending down 
ward on each side thereof; and a strip ex 
tending crosswise said block below said core. 

12. An improved lintel-block having a core 
and a plurality of reinforcing members, such 
members comprising a hanger resting on the 
upper edge of said core and extending down 
ward on each side thereof; rods supported by 
said hanger; and a strip extending crosswise 
said block below said core and resting on said 
rods. 

13. An improved lintel-block having a core 
and a plurality of reinforcing members, such 
members comprising rods on each side said 
core near the bottom of said block; and cross 
wise strips resting on said rods. 

14.. An improved lintel-block comprising a 
core comprehending a plurality of reinforc 
ing members, such members comprising an 
chors extending through such core; a hanger 
resting on the upper edge of said core and 
extending downward from each side thereof; 
and crosswise strips below said core; all such 
members enveloped in and surrounded by a 
plastic material having inclined sides with 
shoulders formed therein. 

15. An improved lintel-block comprising a 
core and a plurality of reinforcing members,_ 
such members comprising a hanger resting 
on the upper edge of said core and extend 
ing downward, and a plastic material envel 
oping and surrounding such members and 
having inclined sides with shoulders formed 
therein. 

16. An improved lintel-block comprising a 
core and a plurality of reinforcing members, 
such members comprising a hanger resting 
on the upper edge of said core and extending 
downward; rods supported by said hanger; 
and a plastic material enveloping and sur 
rounding such members and having inclined 
sides with shoulders formed therein. 

17. An improved lintel-block comprising a‘ 
core and a plurality of reinforcing members, 
such members comprising a hanger resting 
on the upper edge of said core and extending 
downward; rods supported by said hanger; 
a crosswise strip resting on said rods; and a 
plastic material enveloping and surrounding 
such members and having inclined sides with 
shoulders formed therein. 

18. An improved lintel-block comprising a‘ 
core and a plurality of reinforcing members, 
such members comprising a hanger resting 
‘on the upper edge of said core and extending 
downward, said hanger having its lower ends 
‘turned up; and a plastic material enveloping 
and surrounding such members and having 
its sides inclined and shoulders formed there 
in over such upturned ends. 

10. An improved lintel-block comprising a 
core and a plurality of reinforcing members, 
such members comprising anchors extending 
through such core; a hanger resting on the 

70 

75 

90 

95 

I00 

105 

I16 

115 

I20 

125 



IS 

20 

685,318 

upper edge of said core and extending down 
ward therefrom; and a plastic material en 
veloping and surrounding such members and 
having'inclined sides with shoulders formed 
therein. 7 

20. An improved lintel-block comprising a 
core and a plurality of reinforcing members, 
such members comprising anchors extending 
through such core; a hanger resting on the 
upper edge of said core and extending down~ 
ward therefrom, said hanger having its lower 
ends upturned; rods supported by said up 
turned ends; and a plastic material envel 
oping and surrounding such members and 
having inclined sides with shoulders formed 
therein over said upturned ends. 1 

21. An improved ?ooring comprisinglintel 
blocks each comprehending a core and a plu 
rality of reinforcing members, such members 
comprising anchors extending through said 
core; a hanger resting on the upper edge of 
said core and extending downward; rods sup 
ported by said hanger; and a plastic material 
enveloping and surrounding such members 

8 

and having its sides inclined with shoulders 
therein extending over said rods. 
' 22. An improved ?ooring comprisinglintel 
blocks each comprehending a core and a plu 
rality of reinforcing members, such members 
comprising a hanger resting on the upper 
edge of said core and extending downward; 
rods supported by said hanger; and a plastic 
material enveloping and surrounding such 
members and having its sides inclined with 
shoulders therein extending over said rods. 

23. An improved ?ooring comprising lintel 
blocks each comprehending a core and a plu 
rality of reinforcing members, such members 
comprising anchors extending through said 
core; a hanger resting on the upper edge of 
said core and extending downward; rods sup-‘ 
ported by said hanger; and a plastic material 
enveloping and surrounding such members 
and having inclined sides. . 

> HARRY W. BELL. 
\rVitnesses': 

FRED. J. Donn, 
HARTWELL P. HEATH. 
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